
Brownfield Cleanup 
PUBLIC NOTICE 

 

The City of Lake Charles hereby notifies the public of their intent to contract the removal of lead 
based paint and asbestos containing materials and other regulated materials during the cleanup 
process from the building located at 1017 6th Avenue, Lake Charles, LA. In advance of finalizing 
the removal actions, the City of Lake Charles is requesting public comments on the Analysis of 
Brownfields Cleanup Alternatives (ABCA) within the next thirty (30) days. 

Analysis of Brownfields Cleanup Alternatives (ABCA) Funds from the South Louisiana 
Brownfield Cleanup Revolving Loan Fund (RLF) will potentially be used for environmental 
cleanup of the property located at 1017 6th Avenue, Lake Charles, LA. The cleanup work will be 
performed in accordance with one of the alternatives outlined in the Analysis of Brownfields 
Cleanup Alternatives (ABCA). The purpose of the ABCA is to evaluate various 
cleanup/management alternatives for contamination. This notice is to inform the community of the 
intended cleanup. The Draft ABCA will be available on March 20, 2024 for review and public 
comment until April 20, 2024. Community input is an integral part of brownfields cleanup and 
community-based organizations are encouraged to review the ABCA and provide comments.   

Copies of the ABCA and administrative record are available for public review from 8:00 am until 
4:30 pm on Monday through Friday, excluding holidays, on the 4th Floor (Legal Department) of 
the City Hall located at 327 Pujo Street, Lake Charles Louisiana 70601.  Interested parties may 
also submit written comments regarding the ABCA to City of Lake Charles, 326 Pujo Street, Lake 
Charles, Louisiana 70601, Attention: Kimberly Dellafosse, or telephone at (337)491-1388 or email 
to kimberly.dellafosse@cityoflc.us.   

Closing Date: April 20, 2024 
 


